
http://www.kofc8736.org/news.php?item.202

Page 1/1

		Feb 25th thru Mar 3rd

		

		webmaster, Sunday 24 February 2013 - 07:46:48

		

		

My Brothers All,�Â�  �Â�  Here's our Long Green Valley Council (LGVC) news summary for Monday, February 25th to Sunday, March

3rd. �Â� �Â� 

1. This Week at LGVC - Tuesday, Feb 26th Social Meeting.�Â�  St. John is holding a mission this evening beginning at 7:00 p.m.�Â� 

Our meeting will begin immediately after the mission.�Â�  We will endeavor to limit the meeting to important business and allow time to

socialize. - Wednesday, Feb 27th Council Home Rental - Thursday, Feb 28th Council Home Rental - Friday, March 1st Lenten Pre

Stations Gathering at Council Home 6PM�Â� 

2. Participation and Service Opportunities (Council Needs for Member Help)�Â� If you can help as Council Home Monitor

during rental activities, let the Grand Knight know at 410-592-9718 or joewenderothsr@gmail.com. We have several rentals coming

up. All you need do is open up, oversee activities and lock up. You will receive any training and special instructions you need. Most of

the time you can sit in the kitchen area and read or catch up on your email. �Â�  We will need Fish Fry help in March. If you can help

as as a fryer, runner, server, money collector, set up, clean up etc. on March 15th, let Tom Rowan (443-299-6143) know. �Â� �Â� 

3. Our Accomplishments�Â� The Valentine Day Party on February 16 was well attended and quite successful. �Â� �Â� 

4. Coming Attractions Council Information Sessions in our wifi hot spot in the Council Home started in January. They will continue

on a monthly or bi-monthly basis as interest dictates. The next attraction will be a review of the Council Web Site by webmaster Bob

Elliott. This will be a chance to learn about www.kofc8736.org features and capabilities and to offer feedback to Bob. Take a look at

the web site and send comments to the webmaster. We will delay this session to March.�Â� 

Hall Rentals: Have folks coming to visit for the Holidays but not enough room? Consider renting our Council Home for a family get

together. Contact Grand Knight Joe Wenderoth 410-592-9718 or joewenderothsr@gmail.com to talk it over or reserve a date.�Â�  �Â� 

Vivat Jesus,Bob Renshaw for:�Â�  Joe Wenderoth GK LGVC #8736
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